
Good morning, 
 
I am writing this testimony in support of HB 1477.  
My wife has spent her entire career caring for women and families. She sits face to face every 
single day working with patients that suffer from infertility. North Dakota has one IVF fertility 
clinic in the state and the work they do each day to help people reach their goal of becoming 
parents is incredible. Access to treatment for a medical diagnosis is a right that should be 
protected for all. Please support HB1477 to allow patients to continue to receive the care they 
need and to protect the providers that work tirelessly to provide safe and essential treatments 
for infertility.  
 
The single greatest joy of my life has been the privilege of raising two boys and being a father. 
Everyone deserves the opportunity to experience this joy and fulfillment in their life, without 
exception.  
 
Respectfully, Shaun Harrison 
 
 


